

President: Bob Rose

Vice-president: David Yeates

Treasurer: Gary Lane Secretary: Kandra Longo Sgt-at-Arms: Henry Lewis

Historian: Ted Jung

Hospitality Chair: Rick & Marcey Alpert

Newsletter: Don Wilder

Awards Chair: Vicki Kovacs, Alyson Rose

Awards Chair: Dave Hennings

PCC welcomes Ivan & Ruth Nichols 2017 Chevrolet Grand Sport Corvette red/black And David & Christina Hamel 2013 White w/black accent C6 to our club meeting. Thank you for coming and meeting everyone, we hope to see you at our December Meeting.



Update for Dave McCue he is doing better. Card going around room for best wishes.

Rick will be out of the December meeting. Kandra Longo will be stepping in for him.

Henry Lewis the SGT at Arms, covered the point system for the new prospective members, gave out name tags Donald Fedderson was at the meeting and was able to pick up his name tags after he voted in missed meeting talk of fine of \$1.

Judy Nunn, baked a cake and had extra and was kind enough to bring in so offered a slice to anyone while it lasted! Good assortment of hats, 2 large racing team stickers remaining new ones to be ordered. Little stickers available for windows. We can have embroidered items and will be glad to have anything with a logo.

Changes are being made at our Sponsor at Simpson Chevrolet. A shop tour is for American Heritage Performance planned later in the year for upgrading your car.

Don Wilder thank you to Bob, Dave and Kandra Longo for contributing their reports on time every month. Also Dave McCue was the first one submit a picture for cover of the October.

Dave Yeates thanked everyone that contributed an activity at our Cambria event. Dave acknowledged all the events that were taken place in October and early November.

Upcoming events Vets for Veterans in Carlsbad! We will meet at Carl's Jr off Ortega Highway. Kickoff at 7:30 pm, Racing November 17-18<sup>th</sup> Chuckwalla.

December 1<sup>st</sup> Christmas Party.

Cash Bar/food/checks to Sandy, flyer on website, email going to all club members.

Other calendar events in December, January & February please review calendar.

Dave Hennings came decked in his finest western gear to promote the theme of the award ceremony on January 26 which is Denim and Diamonds. Western attire is optional but will be the theme so it would be great if everyone participated. Dave has additional cowboy hats to borrow if anyone needs one. Alyson and Vicki have done a wonderful job getting all the arrangements together with Prime Rib, Salmon and Chicken Picante.

Website has a flyer to give all the information but please feel free to wear your favorite attire. We want everyone to come and have a good time!

Saturday was track day Mark and Patti Smith came as spectators, Ted Jung received the one of them most talked about runs of the day and Bob Rose the other as he was showing other racers what racing could be once you get to top of the class!

Sunday a number of our same racers went back and did Autocross. Bob Kluss number one, Don Wilder and Ted Jung tied for 2<sup>nd</sup>. Richie & Kandra Longo, Bob & Sandy Sanavich, Regina (Al Krauza's daughter visiting from New Jersey) along with our racers!

DRIVER'S NAME	BEST TIME
AL KARZA	39.524
TED JUNG# 7	37.164
BOB KLUSS #57	35.221
WALT KOVACS #4	50.246
DON WILDER	36.631
MIKE JACQUES	47.984
JOE GILDNER	39.848
BOB ROSE	36.175

Bob Rose will be running on Saturday the 17<sup>th</sup> wish him luck!

## **New Business**

Sponsorship from Simpson, Speed Ventures, Bob's company, would like to acquire \$5,000 total. New scholarship funding is coming from many sources not from club money.

Scholarship Don Wilder will hold a vote for the new 2019 scholarship Brianne went to Chico State w/\$2500 Straight A's in every class as she is carrying 19 units.

\$1500 with club approval and additional money from other sources.

Gene Insley voiced his concern about the wording in the requirements.

The wording will be rewritten to reflect that it will save preference to automotive pursuits, or STEM students. GPA raised to 3.0 Motion passed.

Motion to vote Judy Nunn in as a lifetime member.

## **Elections**

Amend rule books notify everyone in writing that elections will take place in December instead of October since Cambria and the world series diminish our club meeting participation.

Vice President separated from the Events Coordinator and would be two separate position.

HEY WE STILL NEED A VICE PRESIDENT ANY TAKERS!

NEW MEMBERS CAN PARTICIPATE JOIN OUR BOARD OF

DIRECTOR POSITION



## NOMINATIONS FROM NOVEMBER MEETING:

**President: Bob Rose** 

Vice-President: OPEN

**Asst to VP Event Coordinator: David Yeates** 

**Treasurer: Gary Lane** 

**Secretary: Sandy Sanavich** 

Sgt-at-Arms: Bob Sanavich

**Historian: Ted Jung** 

**Hospitality Chair: Kandra Longo** 

**Hospitality Chair: Vicki Kovacs** 

**Newsletter: Don Wilder / Nancy Marshall** 

**Awards Chair: Dave Hennings** 

Give out club cards to corvettes outside of our club, check for logo as some of our cars are getting carded. Judy sells stickers to prevent this problem!

Food drive: Henry and Beck are still collecting food at the December meeting

Dennis Block \$1 Ted Jung \$1

Ivan \$1 non regulation t-shirt for Harley Davidson

50/50 winner PCC Secretary Kandra Longo \$135

Have a nice Thanksgiving everyone!